
 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

I sincerely thank Miss Kirsty Thorpe for leading OLD School during the 2 weeks of leave 
that I’m just now returning from. There are indeed quite a few exciting events in this 
final term of 2019. Some of the important happenings we are readying for are: 

Bunnings BBQ – Saturday 2 November 

Kindergarten 2020 Orientation sessions x3 

Community Celebration to say “Thank you” for the wonderful additions to our 
school this year - (including the recently installed ANZAC Memorial; yet 
another project championed by Katie, Holly and Michelle) … Friday 8 
November 9am-10am 

P+F Annual General Meeting – Tuesday 12 November – 6.30pm 

Year 6 2020 Student Leadership Programme 

Swimming Programme - Years K-4 

Surf Ed – Years 5 and 6 

Public Speaking Competition K-5 

Yr 6 Graduation 

Christmas Carols – Friday 13 December 5pm 

 

Congratulations to our Year 1 teaching team and Miss Kirsty Thorpe: 

Congratulations to our Year 1 teaching team (Miss Olivia Smith, Mrs Mary-Anne 
FitzGerald and Mrs Cassie Cook) who have been part of a remarkable, innovative and 
effective Catholic Schools Office Mathematics programme all year (ie EPMC – 
“Encouraging Persistence Maintaining Challenge”). 

I note that our Year 1 team has been guided and professionally developed by our 
Assistant Principal, Miss Kirsty Thorpe. 

Last week, the team presented brilliantly at a conference at the Catholic Schools Office 
… Following is part of a note I received after their presentation: 

Dear Kirsty, Olivia, Mary-Anne and Cassie, 

THANK YOU for your presentation today! You presented your learning journey so 
professionally with passion and commitment. 

You demonstrated such reflective practice! ... and it was very clear that you jumped on 
board and came along for the EPMC ride this year with abounding commitment. 

Your insights and reflections about your own learning and the impact on your students’ 
learning were wonderful to hear! 

We look forward to continuing the ‘journey’ with OLD in 2020. 

Thanks again. 

Great job. 

Erin Brady and Elizabeth Calabria - (Educational Consultants - Catholic Schools Office) 

I am now very pleased to note that EPMC will be a vital part of our strategic learning 
journey across all classes K-6 2020.  

 

COMING EVENTS  

NOVEMBER 

Sat 2 Bunnings BBQ managed by 

OLD 

Tues 12 P & F AGM Meeting 

Fri 29 Year 6 Graduation Liturgy 

10am 

“Thank you afternoon Tea” for all 

parent and friend ‘helpers’ 

2.30pm 

DECEMBER 

Wed 4 Swimming Carnival 

Sun 8 Year 6 Mass 

Fri 13 Community Christmas 

Carols 

Tues 17 Stage 3 Beach Safety 

Day 

Wed 18 Last Day Term 4 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘CALENDAR - FOR POSSIBLE 

CHANGES TO DATES  

www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady of Dolours 
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Bees! Bees! Bees! Last week we welcomed some new  members to the 
OLD family…a hive of native, stingless bees! These gorgeous little bees 
(that look like flying ants or a mini fly) are completely harmless and do 
not sting or bite. They will fly around their new home (in the Grower’s 
corner) hunting for food from surrounding flowers and then make  
honey. It may take over a year for them to make enough honey for us 
to crack open the hive and retrieve it, but the students are already 
loving observing the bees in their new home. Classes will be learning 
about the impact bees have on our environment and the important 
role they play in delicate ecosystems. 

 

 

 

Reading and Maths programs with Mercy and Pius We are so fortunate 
here at OLD that we have two high schools so close to us. High schools 
have such amazing resources that we are able to often share (and vice 
versa), which include their students and teachers! This term we have 
two wonderful initiatives – a Pius maths club for Years 3-6 and a Mercy 
reading program For Kinder-Year 2. These programs are a great           
opportunity for students to have a lot of fun developing some skills 
while creating beautiful bonds with older role models. 

 

 

 

 

Swimming lessons has started!! Our swimming program for Kinder- Year 4 started last 
week with great success! Even the most nervous and apprehensive students had such a 
great time and started to develop their skills and confidence in the water. The program at 
Fitness First is run by Ms Jess MacDonald and she spends each lesson observing the        
students and conducting on-the-spot assessments of the students to ensure they are in the 
correct levelled group. Thank you to everyone who spent the time to write names on every 
item of clothing, unfortunately some names rubbed off in the water and will need to be    
re-written. And for those who have not yet labelled all items, please do so before this 
week’s lessons so items don’t go missing or end up in lost property.  

 

 

 

International Teacher’s Day 2019 On behalf of all the teachers and     
support staff at OLD I want to extend a heartfelt thanks to all the parents 
who made International Techers Day so special last Friday. Thank you 
especially to the P&F for organising such a special day for our staff. The 
teachers were all so surprised with the barrage of cards and well wishes 
that greeted them in the morning from all  the students. They also felt 
very special being served the most delicious lunch (Thank you Rita Enar) 
and the amazingly moreish cakes for dessert (Thank you Lauren Koura). 
It’s so rare for teachers to have time to sit and enjoy their lunch but last 
Friday we were spoilt with a home cooked lunch and a table set so   
beautifully (Thank you Kate Stipo for your amazing organisation) – every 
detail of the day was appreciated by us all. So we thank our whole     
community, parents, students and friends for making OLD such an   
amazing place to work.  

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL—Miss Kirsty Thorpe 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Yvaine (1G). During the last school holidays Yvaine joined the Willoughby Flag Festival Competition and her 
entry has been chosen as one of the winners. The wining flag designs will be featured throughout Chatswood CBD during the 
holiday season. Well done to Yvaine and we look forward to seeing her design on display . 

 

 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL—Miss Kirsty Thorpe 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did you know that on average, Australians use 130 kg of plastic per person each year? Only 12% of that's recycled! More      
frightening still, up to 130,000 tonnes of plastic will find its way into our waterways and into the ocean. The rest will go to     
landfill. 

This week, the Environment Team are launching their campaign to get rid of single use plastic spoons and forks at Our Lady of 
Dolours! Staff and students will be using metal spoons and forks that are returned at the end of each lunchtime, then washed 
and ready to be reused the following day.  

On Wednesday, at our School Assembly, they will tell you all about how the new system will work, so please make sure you are 
there!  

Mrs McKittrick & Mrs Cook (Environment Team Support Teachers) 

 

 

Exciting news – an office kiosk and a new parent portal! 

Over the next couple of weeks you will see a change in the school office – the installation of a Compass Kiosk. The Kiosk looks 
like a large ipad and is to be used by parents who pick up their child/ren early and for late        
arrivals. 

Also, shortly you will receive details about a Compass Parent Portal and App which will enable 
you to access  information online about your child/ren, anytime, anywhere,  from any modern 
web-enabled device.  

Initially you will be able to – 

·         View information on your child/ren’s attendance 

·         Enter explanations for absences 

·         Receive communications 

·         Update your contact details 

Please keep a look out for an email with login information and instructions over the coming weeks.  
 

Leaving Students—end 2019 
If your family is moving from OLD school at the end of 2019 (except Yr 6 families), please be sure to alert OLD via the form 
attached in this newsletter. 

From the Environment Team 

FROM THE OFFICE 



 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE OFFICE 



 

 

 

LEARNING SUPPORT—Mrs Bertionshaw 
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School Travel  
Stay up to date with Opal and      

ticketing changes for school travel  

2020 school travel applications now 
open  

To assist with any enquiries you may receive regarding student travel applications, we have provided some  information below. 

Applications for student travel in 2020 opened on Friday, 11 October 2019. 

Students progressing to year 3 and year 7 no longer need to re-apply if they: 

• are continuing at the same school 

• are residing at the same address 

have not been sent an expiry notification from Transport for NSW. 

Where a student meets the new distance eligibility, the system will automatically update their entitlement. If they do not meet 

the new eligibility, they will receive an expiry notification via email. 

Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition which is due to expire will receive a notification advising 

them to re-apply. 

Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 

If students need to update their information or re-apply, they should go online to https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/

updateDetails 

Applications need to be submitted before 31 December 2019 to ensure student entitlements are updated and their current enti-

tlement/card is not cancelled. If their application is submitted after 31 December 2019, the system will automatically cancel an 

entitlement/card and a new one will need to be issued. 

Students in the Opal network applying for a SSTS or Term Bus Pass entitlement for the first time will receive their card at their 

nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out from January 2020. 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
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